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Our Lady of Lourdes 
 

Mass Schedule 
Saturday 5 pm 

Sunday 7 am & 10:30 am 
Monday 8 am 
Tuesday 8 am 

Thursday 6:30 pm 
Friday 8 am 

Holy Days: 7 am & 7 pm 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Tuesday 8:30-9:30 am 

Thursday 7-8 pm 
 

Confession 
By appointment any time 
Saturday 4:30 pm (OLOL) 

 

 
 

Immaculate  
Conception 

 

Mass Schedule 
Sunday 8:30 am 

 

 
 

Parish Office 
Phone & Fax: 

(217) 784-4671 
General Information 
pastor@ololgc.org 

Address: 
534 N. Wood St. 

Gibson City, IL 60936 
 

Website 
www.ololgc.org 

Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Church  
Established –1875 

534 N. Wood Street  Gibson City, IL 60936 

Welcome 

Welcome to Our Lady of 

Lourdes and Immaculate 

Conception! We are glad  

you are here with us today.  

If you would like to join 

our Faith Community, 

please contact our parish 

office or stop by any time. 

 

June 2, 2013   
Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 



Pastor 
Rev. John Phan 

 

Deacon 
Jeff Volker 

217-781-8238 

 
Parish Secretary 

Patti Meunier 
 

Religious Education 
Alyce Hafer 

 
Youth Ministry 

Bruce Killian 
 

Musicians 
Michele Fackler 

Corey Fields 
 

Parish Council  
President 

Matt Doran (OLOL) 

Baptism 
Call the Rectory at least four 
weeks before the baptism. 

Baptismal instruction for the 
parents and God-parents is 

required. 
 

Anointing of the Sick 
If you or a family member is 
admitted to the hospital or 

makes a trip to the Emergency 
Room, please contact Fr. John 
at (217) 784-4671 or Deacon 

Jeff at (217) 781-8238. 
 

Marriage 
Call the Rectory at least six 
months before. A six month 
preparation time is required. 

Ministry Schedules 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date Altar Servers Lectors Euch. Minister Ushers Homebound Ministry 

Sat, June 8   5:00 pm Caleb Cotter 
Brooke Beyers 

Fran Mardis 
Mary Fairfield 

 John Martin 
Roy Acree 

Denis & Cherry Fisher 

Sun, June 9   7:00 am Ben Freehill Michelle Rosenbaum    

Sun, June 9  10:30 am Andrew Laughery 
Emma Kurtenbach 

Lectors Needed Deacon Jeff Frank Titus 
Chuck Weber 

 

THIS WEEK’S INTENTIONS 

If you wish to have a mass intention for a loved one, anniversary or other 
occasion, please contact the parish office.  Mass intentions are $10.  

MON  6/3 

 

No Mass 

TUE  6/4 

 

No Mass 

WED  6/5  

THU  6/6 

6:30 PM 

Ed Gibbons 

FRI  6/7 

8 AM 

Lyla Hutchcraft 

SAT  6/8 

5 PM 

Ed Gibbons 

SUN  6/9 

7 AM (OLOL) 

8:30 AM (IC) 

10:30 AM (OLOL) 

 

For the People 

Don Richardson 

For the People 

Volunteers are always needed for our parish ministries. For more information on how to join, contact the parish office. 

 

Thank You 
For Your Gifts 

 
OLOL 

Imm. Conception 

Envelopes 
 

$2378.50 

Loose $334.00 

Capital 
Improvements* 

$170.00 

 
 

 

Total 
 

$172.00 

  *We have reached our finan-
cial goal due to generous do-
nations and memorials; how-

ever, if you are still able, please 
keep fulfilling your pledge. 

Pray for the Sick 
& Homebound 

Tony Coons 
Mary Cothern 
Jesse Cervelli 
Vicky Stuckey 
Esther Molck 
Dick Walter 
Doris Benter 
Faye O'Neal 

Penny Campbell 
Gene Johnson 
Debbie Molck 

If you wish to add the name 
of a loved one who is sick, 
please contact Andrea Killian 
at 217-784-8053 or 
aka_pi@yahoo.com. 

OLL’s Home Bound Ministry   
 

Help bring Communion to our parishioners in the Annex and 
Heritage Manor on Sunday after mass.  Volunteering for the 
Home Bound Ministry is a wonderful way to serve our brothers 
and sisters in Christ. Don’t hesitate to contact Fr. John at 784-
4671 if you feel called to serve or if you know someone in long-
term or temporary care who would like to receive Communion.  

Paul and Sarah Sarantakos invite you to write any 
need you have in the Prayer Book located at the back 
of the church. You and your needs will be kept in their 
prayers as they travel to and from Joliet for Paul’s di-
aconate classes. 



Father John’s CornerFather John’s Corner  
 

Last October, Pope Emeritus, Benedict XVI, announced a Year 

of Faith -- a call to a renewal of our faith, a call to rediscover 

the beauty of our faith, a call to renewed conversion to the Lord, 

a call to look at how and why we practice our faith. 
 

From October 13-25, 2013, Bishop R. Daniel Conlon will be 

the spiritual director for a pilgrimage journeying as St. Paul did to Corinth, Ephe-

sus, Antioch (where were first called Christians), and Tarsus -- the birthplace of 

St. Paul.  Stand in the great amphitheater where St. Paul spoke to the Ephe-

sians.  Visit Derbe, where Paul and Barnabas preached Christianity and much 

more.  The final day will be spent in Jerusalem and Bethlehem.  This is an oppor-

tunity to have the scriptures come alive.  The cost of the 13 day pilgrimage is 

$3,998.  It includes air, accommodations, most meals and a three day cruise.  For 

more information, please contact Natalie Bayci at nbayci@dioceseofjoliet.org or 

call 815-254-7556. 

Parish Events 
 

 
June 9-14:  

 Catholic Heart Work Camp 
 

Sun, June 16: Father’s Day 

 Father John’s last day & 
Farewell Potluck after 
Mass 

 

Wed, June 19:  

 Father Thomas arrives 
 

July 6-12:  

 Totus Tuus 
 

Called to Share Our Time, 
Talent, & Treasure 
Looking for another way to share 
your treasure with Our Lady of 
Lourdes and Immaculate Concep-
tion?  If you have stocks, bonds, or 
mutual funds that you would like to 
donate, please consider gifting to 
Our Lady of Lourdes and Immacu-
late Conception.  Please also con-
sider Our Lady of Lourdes and Im-
maculate Conception when you 
review your Estate Plan and/or Will. 
For more information or assistance, 
contact Fr. John. 

2013 CMAA Totals  
 

OLOL: $10963.00 

(Goal:  $10,715) 

IC: $1110.00  

(Goal:  $1,044) 

Our CMAA Goals are nearly 
met! OLOL and IC will get back 
50% of every dollar received 
above our  goals.  Reaching 
our goals is a great achieve-
ment, and continuing to give 

is even greater! 

Totus Tuus is coming 
soon... 
 

This year, Totus Tuus will take place 
at Father Kirk Hall, during the week 
of July 6th-12th. It consists of a day 
program for youth 1st-6th grades, and 
an evening program for 7th-12th 
grades. Note: The Team arrives on Sat-
urday, but the actual program starts on 
Sunday for Grades 7-12 and Monday for 
Grades 1-6. 
 

If you have questions or would like to 
volunteer, Call Berni Campos, 898-
3448, or Alyce Hafer, 745-2411. 

PARISH COUNCIL 
CANDIDATES 

The following parish members have 

been nominated for the Parish Council:  

Jim Freehill 

Sandy Kollross  

Janice Allen 

Eric Rosenbaum 

Kristen Kutemeier 

Matt Kutemeier 

Dan Kleist 

Frank Titus 

Marron Parsons 

Chuck Weber 

Jeanie Weber 

Ray Hankes 

Ellen Hankes 

 

The election date is  

June 8-9 at all masses. 

The Caring Team 
Needs You! 
Volunteers to clean our lovely 
church are needed in the up-
coming weeks. Sign up on the 
schedule at the back of the 
church. The binder provides 
additional details on the clean-
ing process. Questions? Call the 
parish at 784-4671. 

Prayers for our Pilgrims 
 

As some of you know, Dea-

con Jeff’s wife, our beloved 

Lisa Volker, and their son, 

Andrew, are walking El Camino de Santi-

ago, or “The Way of St. James”  in Spain. 

This is a pilgrimage route to the Cathedral 

of Santiago in Northwestern Spain where 

tradition has it the remains of apostle St. 

James are buried.  
 

Lisa and Andy are walking 500 miles 

over the course of six weeks! They started 

their pilgrimage last Thursday on the bor-

der of France and began making their way 

through the difficult terrain of the Pyre-

nees Mountains. Please pray for them 

over the coming weeks. To learn more 

about their journey, visit Lisa’s blog, On 

The Way, at: 
 

www.lmvolker.blogspot.com 
 

In a recent post, she says,  
 

“The rain makes things very muddy and 
slick-- the Way is not a manicured path! 
More like a glorified cow path mostly 
and today was quite rocky too so hard 
to move fast even when I had the ener-
gy!... 
 

Looks like the rain is in the forecast for 
a few more days- please pray for some 
nicer weather for us, or at least a warm 
drizzle instead of a cold down-
pour.  Knew this wouldn't be easy, but 
the weather has been quite a challenge!”  

mailto:nbayci@dioceseofjoliet.org



